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It’s been a jam packed week at Warblington this 

week! 

We’ve had moon visits, Brighton trips, Football 

Festivals and Tech Trucks just to name a few of the 

things going on. 

For our Year 11 Students there are lots of College 

Open Events happening at the moment. Keep your 

eyes on the Newsletter for the upcoming events and 

don’t forget to check out the college websites in case places need to be booked. 

Oh no it isn’t, Oh yes it is! 

It is with great disappointment that we have made the decision 

to cancel our planned production of ‘Nativity’. 

Whilst we had purchased the show licence and scripts before 

the summer holidays, there have been issues with other 

performance aspects of the production and meeting the 

thresholds of a professional show licence. 

We have however started rehearsals for the NEW 2024 

PRODUCTION OF …… ROBIN HOOD!  

Leighton L will take on the leading role in December leading the 

cast in a traditional pantomime!  

Rehearsals so far have been really exciting and it already looks 

amazing!  

Students were rehearsing hard during our recent Open 

Evening, showcasing the opening sections to prospective 

parents and students.  

We are hoping for more sell out performances on the 16th & 

17th December - tickets will go on sale at the end of 

November!  

 

 

Key dates for this term 

Mon 28th—Fri 1st Nov Half term 

Fri 29th November 
Inset day, school closed to 

students 

Saturday 30th 

November 
Christmas Fair 

Mrs L Whiteley-Fuller 



 

We borrowed the Moon! 

This week we have been lucky enough to have "borrowed the moon!"  

We have had samples of lunar rocks and meteorites which have been used in science lessons. The students who 

have had the opportunity to interact with these precious items have thoroughly enjoyed their lessons and have 

learned lots about how meteorites are formed.  

Some of the teachers also went along to Portsmouth Guildhall to listen to 

Major Tim Peake talk about the human race to space, after which they met 

the man himself and asked him to write a message to the students of 

Warblington.  

The message will be framed and 

displayed in S7.   

 

We would like to thank Mrs Raistrick for 

such a brilliant experience and for  

bringing the moon to Warblington! 



Teck Truck rolls in to Warblington 

On Thursday,  we were lucky enough to be visited by the Tech Truck. 3 

groups of Year 9 students spent time in the truck during the day. Some of 

the technology included VR and Holo lenses, which enabled students to 

experience the development of modern technology and how in the future 

careers could use it.  

There was also chance to experience a ship simulator, that can be used to 

train future captains! 

 

Students thoroughly enjoyed this experience and were able to apply their 

Computing knowledge to it. 

 

If you are in  years 9 or above and are interested in a career in STEM please 

pop into the careers office.  

“This was great, this is what life will be like in 2070!” - Oliver C 

“If would be great if we had VR in school, we could go on virtual trips from 

our classroom”  - Grace W  

Arbor - Permissions 

When students are invited to go on a trip, please can we ask all parents and 

carers to complete the consent on Arbor under the school trips section, rather 

than sending in email consent.  Without consent from a parent of carer, students 

are unable to go on the trip. 

Please follow this link to the Arbor Help Centre for full instructions on how to consent and sign up for trips: 

Signing my child up for a Trip on the Parent Portal or the Parent App – Arbor Help Centre (arbor-education.com)  

Mr Chate 

https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360008180414-Signing-my-child-up-for-a-Trip-on-the-Parent-Portal-or-the-Parent-App#:~:text=A%20slide%20over%20menu%20will%20appear%20where%20you,updated%20to%20confirmed%20%28assuming%20consent%20was%20not


Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Earlier this week, an email was sent to all parents and carers regarding the nasal flu immunisation. Please click the link 

below to give permission for your child to receive the nasal flu immunisation in school.  

If you do not wish for your child to receive the immunisation in school, please complete the online form to record your 

decision.   

Access to the form will close at 10am two working days prior to the session.  

School Code: SH116475 

Session date: 03/12/2024 

Year Group: 7 - 11 

Link to website: Nasal Flu Vaccination Programme : Hampshire Healthy Families  

Students, a great website to help with all things health including the flu jab, starting 

school and a host of other subjects, visit: Health For Teens | Everything you wanted to 

Netball fixtures 

Year 9 

The girls performed very well this week with excellent passing displayed by 

the whole team to rebuild possession to create plenty of scoring 

opportunities. These were taken clinically with Megan and J each scoring 9, 

leading to a 18-2 win against Purbrook.  

Megan was nominated player of the match by her opponents, whilst Esme, 

Bonnie and Ella were all noted to contribute well by their peers.  

In the second game of the afternoon against Cowplain, it ended 3-3 with Esme and Bonnie being the scorers. 

Megan was again voted player of the match by the opposition, however it was so pleasing to see the 

contribution of all! 

Year 10  

1st fixture: This week, the team faced a strong Purbrook A side in their opening fixture. Despite their best efforts, 

they were unable to secure any points.  

Ashleigh was voted player of the game by her opponents due to her interceptions and accurate passing.  

2nd fixture: The second match against Cowplain, the girls performed with greater control; building possession 

calmly to create scoring opportunities. These were taken by both Olivia who scored 6 and Lily who scored 1, 

resulting in a 7-5 win!  

Edie was nominated player of the game by the opposing team due to her tenacious defending. In addition to this 

Edie displayed excellent leadership skills, communicating and encouraging her team mates throughout.  

3rd fixture: In the final fixture of the afternoon, Warblington secured a 5-0 win against Pubrook B with Lily 

scoring 3 and Olivia 2. Notably, there was some excellent defending by Rachel and Edie to restrict the 

opposition, whilst Mia rotated positions and contributed to attacking threats.  

Emily was voted player of the game as a result of her brilliant catches under pressure. Mrs Griffin 

https://www.hampshirehealthyfamilies.org.uk/nasal-flu-vaccination-programme
https://www.healthforteens.co.uk/?location=Hampshire


Inclusive Sports 

The PE department have introduced a brand new unit of work to our already varied curriculum this year which 

has provided students with the opportunity to participate in inclusive sports. The aim for this is to develop 

students personal qualities which aligns with our new initiative 'PRICELESS' whilst developing understanding of a 

range of sports which include: 

• Boccia 

• Seated volleyball 

• Blind football 

• Goal ball 

• Tchoukball 

• Bench Hockey/Floorball 

• Kurling and Bowling 

• Archery 

Students have been curious to learn about each sport and have shown 

resilience when completing tasks. Students have had the opportunity to 

demonstrate leadership skills 

Students have thoroughly enjoyed the activities with some student voice below: 

Eliza: "I really enjoyed seated volleyball because it is game that everyone can play and it was really fun sliding 

around to keep the ball in the air!" 

Ella: "I enjoyed the blind football because it was unusual playing the game without being able to see. It made me 

trust my friends to help me and use my other senses to hear and feel the ball. Inclusive sports have been different 

and new to me and unlike anything that I have done before. I would really like it if it was an after-school club" 

Elsie: "I am enjoying inclusive sports because they are unique from all of the sports that I usually play, 

particularly goal ball" 

Evie: "I like inclusive sports because they are fun and different to all of the other sports that you play. The main 

thing is that it includes everyone which is important!" 

Due to such enthusiasm to the unit of work we will now look to provide these activities as part of our extra-

curricular programme.  

Mrs Griffin 



PE Star of the Week 

Daphne R - Year 9 
 

Daphne has demonstrated a fantastic attitude in her rugby lessons and has  

modelled the tackling technique to her peers.  

We look forward to supporting Daphne join a local club! 

Well done, PE Department 

Geographers of the Week 

 Year 7 - Poppy B 

Year 8 - Blu-Belle H 

Year 9 - Ryan C 

Year 10 E1 - Finley J 

Year 10 E2 - Freddie B 

Year 11 E1 - Kacie D 

Year 11 E2 - Eryn McC 

Well done for this weeks effort in lessons!  

All Geographers of the week will be added to the prize draw, which will be drawn at 

the end of the Autumn term! 
 Mr. Crowe & the Geography Department  

Computing Students of the Year! 

The Computing Department would like to give a massive 

shout out to following students: 

Year 7:  Lyla H   Year 8: Tilly G 

Year 9: Bertie C   Year 10: Freddie B 

Year 11: Emily O 

Well done and keep up the hard work and effort in  

Computing!  

SHOUT 

OUT! 



eSports Club weekly shout out! 

This week’s champion is:  

Florence D - Year7 

ICT & Computing Department 

eSports Club weekly Round Up 

This term in eSports club we are playing Super Smash Brothers. The current eSports tournament standings are: 

 

 

 

 

 

KS3 Maths Star of the Week 

Sydney R 

Always putting in 100% - volunteering answers and able to explain methods.  

Well done! 

KS4 Maths Star of the Week 

Mason L  

Excellent effort and progress, making the most of STAR time sessions and working 

brilliantly every lesson. 

The Maths Department 

This Weeks House Points ranking 

 

 

 

 

 

Stowe 36 

Mitchell  29 

Paxton 26 

Norris  26 

Place Points this week House 



      

 Our Tassomai Heroes for last week! 

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 Year 11 

Kaelyn W Trinity B Jake E Miley P Bella B 

Joshua N Harry H Savannah S Maxwell D Max A 

Poppy B Kayla F Archie H Kimberley M Dylan G 

Finley B Isaac W Chloe T Liam C Hallie B 

Zachary C-H  Rex C Farin S Aiden C 
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Year 7 Tutor Stars 

We are celebrating the successes of Year 7 with Tutor Stars of the week!  

We want to recognise their achievements in attendance, their attitude to learning, extra-curricular involvement 

and behaviour to name just a few. Every week we will post the Year 7 Tutor Stars in the Newsletter.  

This weeks Stars: 

 7MI/KRK - Melissa G - for always helping others   

 7MT/SSR - Elsie F - Always knows where she’s going and helps others find the correct 

lesson too! 

 7NO/FPL - Finley B - For working so hard in all his subjects across school 

 7SO/JBD - Logan D - for being independent in tutor everyday   

 7NR/SBN - Kacie-May H - for her progress in becoming independent 

 7PA/MPR - Tyler W - great behaviour this week and no levels, keep it up! 

 7PX/MGY -  Ethan B - For being independent and helping others 

 7ST/MWA - Kaelyn W - Showing independence when helping in tutor and asking   

  others if they need help 



Word of the Week 


















